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Week 10 Term 4 QUALITY   RESPECT   RESPONSIBILITY 9 DECEMBER 2015 

Congratulations to Singleton Public School on a 
wonderful Presentation Assembly. Well done to all of 
our award winners and student leaders for 2016. You 
all did an amazing job and followed our core values 
of Respect, Responsibility and Quality. A huge 
thanks to Mrs Hamilton and the presentation 
committee as well as our 2015 School Leaders who 
put together an extremely professional presentation. 
It was an honour to have both of our state and 
federal members of parliament The Honourable Joel 
Fitzgibbon Member for Hunter and the Honourable 
Michael Johnsen Member for Upper Hunter join us 
for this special occasion. 

Our K-2 Christmas concert was held over two days 
last week and was an amazing spectacle. All 
students really performed outstandingly well and it 
was a beautiful way to finish the K-2 celebrations. 
Thanks to all of our staff and parents for helping out 
and making the concert a wonderful memory. A huge 
thanks to the families who donated food for the 
Neighbourhood Centre. We have several boxes of 
food to hand over to make someone’s Christmas a 
little bit special.  

Wairua Carroll and Jules Kirkpatrick have been 
honoured today at the Hunter School Sports 
Presentation Day with a Sports Award for 
representing their state in their chosen sports of 
Rugby Union and Touch. Both students received 
gifts from the Hunter PSSA with a recital given on 
their achievements.  

A huge thanks to our P&C who had their last meeting 
of the year last Wednesday night followed by a 
dinner at Spice and Lime. For such a small group of 
hard working parents they have done an amazing job 
in providing wonderful resources and opportunities 
for all of our students. Congratulations to everyone 
on a jam packed year. 

Even at the end of the year we are still getting new 
enrolments. We would like to wish Dre, Ricki Lee, Aydin, Paige, Harrison and Thomas a very special welcome to 
Singleton Public School and we are sure you will have an amazing experience, make new friends and learn all you 
can. 

This will be our last  hard copy newsletter for 2015.  Please see next week online for our final newsletter. 
 
Jonathan Russell 
Relieving Principal 

 

Calendar of Events 

Thursday 
10 December 

Year 6 Party Day 
Stage 1 Party Day 

Friday  
11 December 

Singleton Public School Sports Presentation 
Assembly 12.00 pm in school hall 
Last day for Breakfast Club 
Year 6 Canberra deposit due 
Last day of canteen for the year 

Monday 
14 December 

Year 6 Farewell Assembly 12.15 pm 
Year 6 Farewell 6.00 pm - 7.00 pm with parents 
7.00 pm -  8.30 pm Disco for students 
Last day for Uniform Shop for 2015 

Tuesday 
15 December 

Year 5 Party Day  
Volunteers morning tea 11.20 am 

Wednesday 
16 December 

Kinder party day Townhead Park 
Last day for students 2015 

Thursday 
17 December 

Staff Development Day 

Friday 
18 December 

Staff Development Day 

Wednesday 
27 January  

First Day of 2016 for staff only (staff 
development day) 
Uniform Shop opened 8.30 am - 10.00 am 

Thursday 
28 January 

First day of 2016 for Students Years 1-6 
Uniform Shop opened 8.30 am - 10.00 am 
Best start Assessments Kinder 2016 

Monday 
1 February 

First day of 2016 for Kindergarten  

The Sports Presentation Assembly will be held on Friday, 11 
December at 12.00 pm.  This is the last assembly for 2015. 

Friday 
29 January 

Best start Assessment Kinder 2016 
Uniform Shop opened 8.30 am - 10.00 am 

Enter to Learn 
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Aboriginal Culture Excursion 

On Friday, 27 November our Aboriginal Culture Group got together to go on the bus to Baiame Cave. Once we got 
there we had a long walk with our Uncle’s on a track. It was the start of an adventure! We got to the paddock near 
Baiame Cave and had our traditional smoking ceremony. We talked about Baiame and Mother Earth. Then we walked 
up the stairs to look at the amazing painting of Baiame and the wonderful view of the valley. Then we had a surprise! 
Our Uncles performed traditional dances for us. After that we made our way home stopping at Broke Park for lunch 
where all of us we had fun dancing together. Then we farewelled our Uncles. We got on the bus and we had another 
surprise! We had Slushies on returning to school. The excursion felt pretty amazing! I can’t wait for another excursion. 

By Harrison 3S 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Surf Life Saving Excursion 

On Monday, 30 November Year 6 travelled to Nobby’s Beach for the Surf Life Saving program.  A great day was had 
by all students.   

Breakfast Club 

This year, from January to November 2015, Breakfast Club has fed breakfast to 3768 children! 

The last day for Breakfast Club is this Friday, 11 December.  Next week students will need to ask teachers for 
assistance if they require breakfast or lunch box top ups as some supplies will be available. 

The volunteers wish to thank all of the beautiful students who attended Breakfast Club this year. It has been a 
pleasure to meet children across all years and be a part of their lives, and we look forward to seeing you all again next 
year. 

Thank you to all of the volunteers for their wonderful support as we can’t deliver this service without them. If you wish 
to become a part of Breakfast Club and join our happy band of volunteers please contact the office. 

A huge thank you must go to: 

Singleton Heights Bakery-                            donating all our bread and milk needs 
Singleton Neighbourhood Centre                 $2000 donation per year to purchase food 
Bunnings                                                       resealing our three tables 
Coal & Allied’s Mount Thorley Warkworth and Hunter Valley Operations  - $5000 donation for ongoing food costs and 
improvements to equipment 
Anglo American’ Drayton South Project - $1300 donation 
The Happy Tooth Singleton – Donation of toothbrushes and toothpaste 

Thank you also to the Year 6 students for assisting with lunch preparation each week. 

Thanks Penny, El and Sandy 
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Uniform Shop Roster - Week 11, Term 4 2015 

Mon  14/12/15 (8.30 - 9.30 am) Peggy Ann Towns, Kim Carter 

Fri     18/12/15 (8.30 - 9.30 am)  CLOSED 

Please contact someone else on the roster if you need to swap your 
duty.   

Canteen Roster - Week 11, Term 4 2015 

Mon 14/12/15 CLOSED 

Tues 15/12/15 CLOSED 

Wed 16/12/15 CLOSED 

Thurs 17/12/15 CLOSED 

Fri 18/12/15 CLOSED 

           

Please advise Nicole Gray if you have any  changes to your rostered 
day. 

Credit Card Payment Slip - Singleton Public School 

The school can accept credit card payments (Visa and Mastercard only) over the phone or by mail.   Please note, this is 
not an EFTPOS facility.  EFTPOS (Savings or Cheque a/c) can only be paid over the counter. 

This facility can be used to pay school contributions, excursions, uniforms or P&C levy etc.  The minimum payment is 
$20.00.  Building Fund and Library Fund cannot be paid by credit card. 

Student’s Name:  ……………………………………………………………………………    Class:  ………………………. 

What are you paying for?  ………………………………………………………….……………………Date ……….……… 

Credit Card Type (please tick one)        □  VISA             □  Mastercard           Amount paying  $............................... 

Cardholder Name (as shown on card) Please print in capitals  

………………………………………………………………... ............................................................  

Credit Card Number  ___  ___  ___  ___     ___  ___  ___  ___     ___  ___  ___  ___     ___  ___  ___  ___ 

Expiry Date   ___  ___  /  ___  ___ 

CSV  ___  ___  ___   (last three digits on back of card) 

Signature of Cardholder ……………………………………………………… Contact Number:  …………………………...….. 

Information from the DEC 
 
 
Choosing school shoes 
Are expensive school shoes the best option for happy feet? Let's face it. School shoes have never been at the cutting 
edge of fashion. In fact if you look at what your parents were wearing, the humble school shoe really hasn't evolved 
much at all. 
Tips for choosing shoes:  http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/health/choosing-the-right-school-shoes 
 
 

Positive Behaviour for Learning – PBL Post-It 
Every fortnight our school focuses upon a new behaviour to reinforce our school values of RESPECT – RESPONSIBIL-
ITY – QUALITY. All classes engage in small discussions about the various behaviours and students are rewarded for 
acting in an appropriate manner. This fortnight’s focus is:- 

“Recognising and valuing the achievement of others” 
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P&C  President’s message 

I would like to thank Penny, El and Sandy for all their hard work this year in coordinating breakfast club supplies and 
volunteers and also to Donna Croft and Vicki Ella for their administrative assistance, through the P&C, to support 
Breakfast Club. 

Thanks 

James Skinner P&C President 

Class organisation for 2016 

Students in Years 1- 6 in 2016 will start back at school on Thursday, 28 January 2016.  On this day, students can 
come to school and place their bags at their 2015 classroom.  There will be an assembly held in the morning and the 
students will not be placed in their 2016 year groups until our school numbers can be confirmed  The reason for this is 
because there are often a lot of changes to enrolments over the school holidays, eg students leaving and new ones 
arriving.   

The school aims to have the students in their 2016 classes by the end of the first week of school. 

Home Readers  

Can all families start to return their home readers for the year please.  They will now be sorted in readiness for 2016.  
If your child still has home readers at home, please send them into school as soon as possible. 

Uniform Shop 

The Uniform Shop will be open on Wednesday, 27 January 2016 (Staff Development Day) from 8.30 - 10.00 am and 
also on Thursday, 28 January 2016 and Friday, 29 January 2016 from 8.30 am - 10.00 am.    

Invoicing 

The 2016 school financial year began on Monday, 1 December 2015.  All families have now been invoiced for the 
2016 Voluntary General Contribution, P&C Levy and Supercover.  Payments can be taken at the school office.  
Please note, payments for 2016 Kindergarten children cannot be made until Week 2, 2016. 

Supercover 

The school has once again decided to implement the “Supercover” system in 2016. Supercover will only be available 
to those families who have paid their voluntary school contribution at the beginning of the year ($60.00). 

What is Supercover? 

“Supercover” is an optional fee that can be paid at the start of the year for each student. (Individual payment for the 
shows and excursions that Supercover includes is still possible as the events occur through the year should you 
choose not to take the Supercover option.) 

The cost for 2016 is $19.00 which can be paid in advance for the following shows and includes a discount per child:-  
Hunter Life Education Van; 1 x Visiting Show and the Military Museum Excursion. 

The system is much easier for both parents and carers and for the administration staff because there will be less 
money coming in small amounts and less permission notes. Please note: Permission notes will still be sent home to 
all children. It will state on the permission note if the event is covered by Supercover. If you have paid Supercover, 
there will be no need to return the permission note. 

When will Supercover need to be paid? 

Supercover will need to be paid before Wednesday, 23 March 2016. 

A permission note will need to be filled out to give your child permission to attend the relevant activities and will 
appear in the newsletter in 2016. 

School Reports 

Student reports will be sent home on Friday, 11 December.  Please take the time to read and explain aspects of these 
reports to your child/ren.  The teachers have spent many long hours assessing, evaluating and monitoring each 
student to eventually develop these reports. 
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School Supplies 

In 2016, the school will be supplying all students with exercise books and some limited stationery needs.  Parents and 
carers of students in Years 1-6 are asked to supply basic stationery requirements such as rulers, eraser, coloured 
pencils, lead pencils, pencil case, glue sticks, sharpeners, textas, pens (for older grades), etc and replace these items 
throughout the year. Parents will be advised of any other requirements when classes are formed in early 2016. 

Sports Presentation - Friday, 11 December 

The school will be holding a Sports Presentation Assembly on Friday, 11 December at 12.00 pm.   

The assembly will include:- 

 Awards to students for sports participation - any student who has represented the school in PSSA knockout 
events, gala days, zone, hunter and state carnivals,  

 The announcement of house captains for 2016, and  

 Coaches Awards - presented to students who have shown great sportsmanship and commitment to the team.   

All are welcome to attend. 

Kinder Party Day 

For the Kindergarten end of year party day on Wednesday, 16 December, we have planned a walk to Townhead 
Park, Singleton. We will leave school at 9.30 am then have lunch and play on the bike tracks and equipment.  We will 
walk back to school, leaving the park at 1.00 pm. Children will be accompanied by the Kindergarten teachers and two 
teacher’s aide. 

Upon arrival at Townhead Park, we will have a play on the equipment in the park then have our party lunch at 
approximately 12 noon. Children need to bring their own lunch and a small something to share plus 2 drinks as it can 
be very hot. Our bags will be taken by car to the park. Children can wear party clothes but must wear closed in shoes 
and a good hat (no caps). Children must wear sunscreen to start with and more will be available at the park. 

Stage 1 Party Day 

Stage 1 (Year 1&2) party day will be held on Thursday, 10 December students will be participating in water activities/
games at school. A note was sent home on Monday. 

Year 5 Party Day 

Year 5 Party Day will be held on Tuesday, 15 December. Students will be participating in water activities and pizza at 
school. The cost is $4.00.  A note was sent home last week. 

Year 6 Formal 

On Monday, 14 December, Year 6 will be having their School Formal. This is an exciting way for the students to 
celebrate the end of their primary school years. The details are as follows:- 

Time: 6.00 pm – 8.30 pm  
 6.00 pm - 7.00 pm - A finger food buffet for Year 6 students and their parents catered by the Canteen.
 7.00 pm - 8.30 pm - A disco will take place for the Stage 3 students. 

Dress: Smart/Formal 

Venue :  Singleton Public School Hall 

School Magazine Subscription 2016 

“The School Magazine” is created in association with the Department 
of Education. It contains stories, poems, plays, articles, activities and 
comic serials which engage students and instil a life-long love of 
reading. Years 3-6 will be using the School Magazine in 2016 which 
will support our Guided Teaching of Reading and Writing.  

Each child will be required to purchase a subscription which will be 
$9.00 each.    

Sharmyn Zielder 
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Canteen 

The last day of Canteen for 2015 will be Friday, 11 December 2015.  The Canteen will re-open on Monday, 1 
February 2016.  If you are using a reusable lunch bag, please make sure it is kept clean and washed regularly.    

Please see in this newsletter the 2016 menu as well as the 2016 Canteen Roster.  Please consider putting your name 
down to volunteer, as there are still vacancies and even some days with no helpers! 

Thank You 

Summer Reading Club 

Keep boredom at bay over the summer holiday, take a trip or go on adventure without leaving the house or just keep 
your skills up! Make sure you have joined our school’s Summer Reading Club. Every child gets an activity book and 
reading log. The first 200 members get a goodie bag. Everyone who returns their books and reading log by the end of 
Week 1 Term 1 2016 goes in the draw to win some great prizes! 

Children who have joined the club will be invited to borrow their summer reading books during the at the end of the 
term. If something changes and you are not returning to the school you can return your books to the Singleton Town 
Library. You can also join the town library’s Summer Reading Club and read our books to get your reading hours up 
and win with both clubs! 

Forms need to be returned to the library as soon as possible. 

Thanks to the many businesses that are supporting our club. They include the following: 

Singleton Chicken Spot Imperial Hotel  McDonald’s – Singleton 

Subway – Singleton Mall Chemmart Pharmacy  Redbourneberry 

Discount Drug Store Majestic Cinema Teachers Mutual Bank 

Masters – Rutherford Officeworks Mark Wilson – Author 

Syba Signs  Modern Teaching Aids Learning Marketplace   

Howard’s Storage World Jess Black – Author                    Katrina McKelvey -  Author  

Kirrili Lonergan – Illustrator Coal and Allied Scholastic Australia 

Library News 

Borrowing in the school library has ceased for 2015.  All books must be returned to the Library as soon as 
possible, unless you are participating in the Summer Reading Program. 

Uniform Shop 

Singleton Public School P&C Association wish to advise that we have again received an order of polo shirts that do 
not meet standards in regard to colour fastness. A small amount of shirts are affected but as we are unable to test the 
entire batch some shirts sold may experience colour fastness issues. We are therefore selling all polo shirts at $15.00 
and ask that you please: 

WASH POLO SHIRTS SEPERATELY IN COLD WATER FOR AT LEAST THE FIRST THREE WASHES. 

If the colour in the polo shirts run please return your shirts to the uniform shop within two weeks for an exchange. 

We apologise for the inconvenience that the polo shirts continue to cause. We are working closely with the supplier to 
rectify the situation. 

REMEMBER: Only 4 more trading days for the Uniform Shop for this year. That means there are only 4 more 
days to get your $15 polo shirts. Stock up as this price will not be around for much longer. Last trading day 
will be Monday, 14 December 2015. 

I would like to extend a massive THANK YOU to all my wonderful volunteers for 2015. Your work and efforts are so 
much appreciated, an extra special big THANK YOU to Sue Ellen Carmen for all of her extra help this year - you are a 
true star!! 

If anyone can spare the time to volunteer in the Uniform Shop next year please get in touch with me or leave your 
details at the office.  

Thank you 
Nicole Furness Uniform Shop Co-ordinator 
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Thank You 

Thank you to everyone that donated goods for the Neighbourhood Centre.  We are handing over 14 boxes of non-
perishable goods.  This is a fantastic effort SPS. Well done. 

K-2 Christmas Concert 
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K-2 Christmas Concert Con’t 
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Book Award Recipients 

 KL Hannah   2B Riley   4Z Nathan  

 KL Ewan  2B Hayden   4/5E Troy  

 KL Kayden   2L Beth   4/5E Zoe  

 KM Mackenzie   2L Josh   4/5E Amber  

 KM Abubakar   2L Trisha   5I Maddison  

 KM Aeryn   3A Lachlan   5I Kate  

 KS Sabine   3A Kaitlyn   6D Jayden  

 KS Eva   3S 
Gillian  
   6D Evan  

 1E Roman   3S Harry   6D Erin  

 1E Ashton   3S 
Jacques  
  

 6M Chloe  

 1E Jasmine   3/4J Kaeli   6M Ivy  

 1H Jasmine   3/4J Abbie   6M Willem  

 1H Lily   3/4J Sofia   7B Kaiden  

 1H Hamish   4A Ciara   7B Coleby  

 1/2P Lachie   4A Zachary   7W 
Aiden  
  

 1/2P Luke   4A Josephine   7W Amber  

 1/2P Siaan   4Z Josephine    

 2B Tyla    4Z Charlotte    

 KS Max   3A Hamish   5I Harry  

Certificate Recipients 

KL Khloe  1H Thomas  3A Hugh   4/5E Logan  

KL Rhyley  1H Clancy  3S Madison  4/5E Kowhai  

KL Seth  1H Janae  3S John  4/5E Ruby  

KL Lily  1/2P Sethuki  3S Clancy  4/5E Whyatt  

KL Cadel  1/2P Regan  3S Nicholas  5I Pania  

KM Noah  1/2P Brodie  3S Harrison  5I Brodie 

KM Grace  1/2P Charlotte  3/4J Dustin  5I Brock 

KM Delilah  1/2P Keanu  3/4J Ivy  5I Kobey 

KM Jayke  2B Abbey  3/4J Nozipho  5I Breeanna 

KM Baylie  2B Phoebe 3/4J Jack  6D Sophie 

KS Chloe  2B Ella  3/4J Abby  6D Tahlia  

KS Mitchell  2B Sophie  4A Lilly  6D Tereapii  

KS Archie  2L Chelsea  4A Jordan  6M Natali 

1E Jack  2L Donny  4A Mav  6M Leena  

1E Yonggi  2L Jack  4Z Portia  6M Campbell  

1E Sheridyn  2L Rubybelle  4Z Holly  6M Sam  

1E Sanjay  3A Lara 4Z Miller  6M Darcie  

1E Hunter  3A Shanae  4Z Ella   

1H Campbell  3A Ruby  4Z Hamish    

1H Abby  3A 
Joseph  
  4/5E Pin-  Continued Page 9 

KS Avah  2L Jackson  4A Alaura  6D Wairua  

KS Cohen  2B Borden  4A Rylan  6D Georga 
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7B Anakin  7W Melika  

7B Harley  7W Koby  

7B Brodie  7W Tomeeka  

Certificate Recipients Continued 

7B Stevie  7W Sakura  

7B Dre  7W Jett  

  7W Noah  

  7W Melika  

2016 School Captains, Vice Captains and Year 6 Councillors 
School Captains   Amelia and Logan  
Vice Captains   Ruby and Brock  
Year 6 Councillors  Hannah, Breanna, Zoe,  
       James, Samuel, Harry 

Singleton Public School 2015 Awards 
 

Congratulations to all award recipients in 2015 

DUX Dan  
  

CITIZENSHIP AWARD Olivia  
donated by Saxby’s Bus & Coaches  

ENTER TO LEARN AWARD                   Stage 1 -  Kaylee  
                                                                Stage 2 -  Jessie  
                                                                Stage 3 -  Braedyn  

CREATIVE AND PERFORMING ARTS AWARD Seth  
donated by Liddell Coal 

SCIENCE AWARD        
donated by AGL Macquarie                      Yr 3-6 Louis  
                                                                  Yr K-2 Alex  

PRINCIPAL’S AWARD Jasmine  

LIBRARY AWARD Amy  

INDIGENOUS CULTURAL AWARD Harrison  

INSPIRATION AWARD Mea  

Thank you to the very kind supporters of our school who generously made dona-
tions towards the prizes for our school presentation night: 

AGL Macquarie, Saxby’s Bus Coaches, Liddell Coal, an the Federal member for Hunter 
The Honourable Joel Fitzgibbon, Joplin Lawyers, Imperial Hotel, Singleton Public School 
P&C. Thank you and congratulations to the performers in the Concert Band, Harmonise 
Girls Performers and the K-2 Choir. 
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2016 Canteen Roster 
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2015 The year that was…… 

 


